
Clubs / Extracurricular Activities:  Health and Safety Plan 
 

 

School:  Palmerton Area High School 

Club Name:  Palmerton Against Animal Cruelty (PAAC) 

Club Advisor:  Miranda Allen 

Maximum number of students allowed to participate:  Unlimited 

 

 

General Information 
For at least the fall semester of the 2020-2021 school year, the club will meet virtually and will 

operate without meeting in person for the safety of all students involved.  

 

 

Meetings 
The club will meet via Schoology Conference or Zoom once a month.  The advisor will prepare 

postings for the daily announcements to reach interested students.  Students who are interested in 

attending the meeting will e-mail the advisor to be added to the meeting list.  Sign-ups will occur 

a week before the scheduled meeting.  Students may join the club at any time.  The advisor will 

create a Group in Schoology to address operations of the club with its members.  Elections will 

be discussed via conference and voting will be held via confidential e-mail to the advisor.  

 

 

Entrance Procedures 
If required, in person meetings for the four class officers will comply with the High School 

Health and Safety Plan guidelines.  This will require social distancing, masks and cleaning of the 

seating areas by the advisor.  

 

 

Exit Procedures 
At the end of any meeting, the students will be provided with hand sanitizer and will be 

dismissed from the room one at a time. 

 

 

Notes 
Students unable to join a conference will correspond with the advisor through e-mail and will 

still be able to participate in fundraisers.  Fundraiser materials will be delivered after school, 

outside of school, or delivered directly.  Payment will be made via mail or check delivered by the 

students.  The advisor will handle all deposits.  

 

The Health and Safety Plan of the Palmerton Area Senior High School will be in effect at all 

times.  For more information on that plan, please see the district website or contact the building 

principal, Mrs. Paula Husar. 


